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Beverley Bailey

DSL

Eimwood Schooli

King George Crescent
Rushali

WS4 1EG

Dear Beverley, |

I am writing to express my gratttude for the. contmued pro-actwe muit1~agency working from
yourself and Elmwood School.

You never fail to keep me updated regarding young people who 1 work with, which has
proven particularly useful when Children’s Services have failed to do the same.

You have also informed the service when a situation has changed for a young person, and
advocated for them to receive the semces they require from CAMHS.

Add!tsonaiiy, any questionnaires | have come across from Elmwood Schooi which have been
requested by CAMHS, are completed in much detail. It is such a valuable contribution fo a
young person’s assessment when schools take the fime fo do this as it enables us fo gain
insight into the young person’s school day and the bigger pxciure asa who%e

1 look forward fo continuing o work w:th you.

Yours sincerely,

Melanie Eaton

-Metanie Eaton

Clinical Nurse Specialist & Non-Medical Prescnber
Walsall Child & Adolescent Mental Health Service

Together with you to achieve healthier, happier fives
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From: Beverley Bailey

Sent: 10 February 2022 13:52

To: o Lee Cross

Subject: FW: Supporting evidence SEF
Importance: High

From: Petronella Mensah [mailto:Petronella.Hodzi@walsall.gov.uk]
Sent: 10 February 2022 10:37

To: Beverley Bailey <bbailey@elmwood.walsall.sch.uk>

Subject: RE: Supporting evidence

Morning Bev,
Apoclogies for the iate reply.

First of all I just want to say thank you for all the hard work you have provided to ensure that CH's needs are met.
As a result of multi-disciplinary working we were able to identify a placement for CH and you have been there to
attend meetings offering your experiences of working with CH which was very helpful in identifying a placement
given that he had never been in care before. Additionally the mutti-disciplinary working was very helpful in terms
ensuring that CH’s health appointments are met as Grandmother required support around this.

Overall | cannot thank you enough for all your input and always being present for CH to make sure that his needs are
met whether this is in school or outside of school.

Kind Regards,

Petronelia Mensah

Social Worker

Safeguarding & Family Support
North Locality Unit 5

Essington Lodge

Willenhall

WV12 5EX

Tel: 0300 5552837

Mob: 07824129882

From: Beverley Bailey <bbailey@elmwood.walsaill.sch.uk>
Sent: 03 February 2022 11:58
To: Petronella Mensah <Petronella.Hodzi@walsall.gov.uk>

Subject: Supporting evidence




Can I ask you to write a brief impact statement as | am trying to evidence the benefit of working alongside agencies
to have a positive impact on our pupils | know that we have worked hard to secure a better outcome for CH. It can
include arrange School Paediatric aps, sharing information timely, offering challenge, having meetings with the likes
of street teams in school to better support etc. How has this supported the YP?

Kindest Regards
Beverley Bailey

Family Outreach Manager/Designated Safeguarding Lead
Elmwood School ,

King George Crescent

Rushall

WS4 1EG

01922 721081

Mobile: 07799742758

INVESTQ Rs IN PE{:’? PLE E{;i::ll:!accred ited by Investors in People.

We invest in people Gold Because we

Disclaimer: IF THIS EMAIL IS MARKED PRIVATE OR CONFIDENTIAL - PLEASE RESPECT THAT AND DO NOT FORWARD IT
TO ANYONE ELSE WITHOUT THE EXPRESS PERMISSION OF THE AUTHOR. The information in this message should be
regarded as confidential and is intended for the addressee only unless explicitly stated. If you have received this
message in error it must be deleted and the sender notified. The views expressed in this message are personal and
not necessarily those of ElImwood Schoof unless explicitly stated. E-mails sent or received from Elmwood School may
be intercepted and read by the School. Interception will only occur to ensure compliance with our policies or
procedures or regulatory obligations, to prevent or deter crime, or for the purposes of essential maintenance or
support of the e-mail system. You should also be aware thot any email may be subject of a request under Data
Protection, Freedom of Information or Environmental Information legislation and therefore could be disclosed to
third parties.
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From: Beverley Bailey

Sent: 03 February 2022 13:09
To: Lee Cross
Subject: FW: [External]: Impact statment SEF

From: Paul Benton [mailto:paul.benton@westmidiands.police.uk]
Sent: 03 February 2022 13:05

To: Beverley Bailey <bbailey@elmwood.walsall.sch.uk>

Subject: RE: [External]: Impact statment

Hi Bev,

Lovely to hear from you. Hope the below is okay?

{ am Police Constable 20946 Benton from Walsall Police. Beginning of 2019 | was attached to the Offender
Management Team. February 2021, | joined the Exploitation Team working in partnership with key partners across
Walsall to safeguard all age exploitation and target those that are exploiting them. Throughout

| have worked in collaboration with EiImwood School for approx. 3 years. This has consisted of, safeguarding young
people, sharing information & intelligence, attending Child in need / STRAT meetings at Eimwood School. On one
occasion when | was struggling with a young person who was being taken into care, Head Teacher Mr Cross came to
my location, sat with the young person and calmed him down. This assisted us hugely as Mr Cross has specialist
training that enabled him to engage with the young person in ways | couldn’t.

DSL - Mrs Bailey and Mr Cross go above and beyond in terms of supporting their pupils, their parents, police and
other partner agencies. In my opinion, this school has contributed immensely to reducing re-offending and ASB for
their pupils which we have noted across the neighbourhood beats.

Their main priority has always been to support their pupils; this is very clearly from our collaborative working which
assist us within West Midlands Police regarding re-offending and safeguarding our most vulnerable.

PC 20946 Benton | Exploitation Officer | Walsall Partnerships Team
Mobile: 07391 018 817
Email: paul.benton@westmidlands.police.uk

From: Beverley Bailey <bbailey@elmwood.walsall.sch.uk

Sent: 03 February 2022 12:05

To: John Tranter <john.tranter@westmidlands.police.uk>; Paul Benton <paul.benton@westmidiands.police.uk>
Subject: [Externall: Impact statment

You don't often get email from bbailey@elmwood walsall.sch.uk Leam why this is important

Some people who received this message don't often get email from bbailey @e‘;l‘rhwood.wa{sa!i.éch.dk. Learn why this is
important ' : o




CAUTION: This email originated from outside of West Midlands Police. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you are sure the content is safe.

HiJohn and Paul,

It has been positive that I have not spoken to you as this usually means our pupils are fine {I know this has recently
changed Paui) but | am completing some leadership paperwork; can you both please write a very brief statement of
how you feel our collaborative working is impacting positively on our pupils; what sort of reduction have you seen in
terms of offending behavours? It is very much impact driven is what | am looking for; how has your intervention
then supported? Only needs to be brief.

Kindest Regards
Beverley Bailey

Family Outreach Manager/Designated Safeguarding Lead
Elmwood School '

King George Crescent

Rushall

WS4 1EG

01922 721081

Mobile: 07799742758

INVESTGRS IN PE .a* P LE gfiiffi;lt!accredited by Investors in People.

We invest in people Gol Because we

Disclaimer: IF THIS EMAIL IS MARKED PRIVATE OR CONFIDENTIAL - PLEASE RESPECT THAT AND DO NOT FORWARD IT
TO ANYONE ELSE WITHOUT THE EXPRESS PERMISSION OF THE AUTHOR. The information in this message should be
regarded as confidential and is intended for the addressee only unless explicitly stated. If you have received this
message in error it must be deleted and the sender notified. The views expressed in this message are personal and
not necessarily those of Elmwood School unless explicitly stated. E-mails sent or received from Elmwood School may
be intercepted and read by the School. Interception will only occur to ensure compliance with our policies or
procedures or regulatory obligations, to prevent or deter crime, or for the purposes of essential maintenance or
support of the e-mail system. You should also be aware that any email may be subject of a request under Data
Protection, Freedom of Information or Environmental Information legislation and therefore could be disclosed to

third parties.

This email is intended for the addressee only and may contain privileged or confidential information. if received in error,
please notify the originator immediately. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration of this email is strictly
forbidden. Views or opinions expressed in this email do not necessarily represent those of West Midlands Police. All West
Midlands Police email activity is monitored for virus, racist, obscene, or otherwise inappropriate activity. No responsibility is
accepted by West Midlands Police for any loss or damage arising in any way from the receipt or use of this email.
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From: Beverley Bailey ,
Sent: 08 February 2022 13:41

To: Lee Cross

Subject: FW: Supporting evidence - SEF

From: Brian Weldon [mailto:brian.weldon@street-teams.org]
Sent: 08 February 2022 13:39

To: Beverley Bailey <bbailey@elmwood.walsail.sch.uk>
Subject: Re: Supporting evidence

Hello Bev.
How's this ?
If you need anything else added, or taken out {if | have gone on a little) please let me know

| have linked with Elmwood school on many occasions working with several young people. | have dealt
directly with Bev Bailey for most of this contact.

For all the young people | have worked with | have found their attendance at Eimwood to be nothing but
positive. The staff in school have an excellent relationship with the children and | have witnessed many
occasions where they have dealt with pupils, professionally, calmly and always in a caring and respectful
manner. '

Bev has always done her upmost to accommodate my visits in the school, to the point of speaking with the
young person prior to my visit to help address any concerns they may have about meeting me. This has
helped me massively with engaging the young people as they know they are in a safe place and have
people close by should they become uncomfortable during the sessions.

| have worked with several boys who have attended Elmwood, all being at different levels of risk and
vulnerabilities. | have been well informed prior to meeting them by Bev and the team around any relevant
info | might need, and how the young person is feeling that day/week.

I have found that attending school has been the only regular structure and support many of these young
people have in their lives. This is particularly evident with the young people attending Elmwood. Due to
the positive environment that is offered the young people are happy to attend and engage with the team.
It is evident that school support and encourage many services into the school to support the young people.
Both Bev and Lee have attended various meetings around the young people | have also attended. | have
seen first hand the passion they have for supporting the children, they will challenge professionals if
needed and will strive for the best outcome of the young person and their family.

| believe that their willingness and support has helped me engage with many young people who would
likely not have wanted to meet with me in the community. Due to school taking such a pro active and
positive approach towards supporting the young people and working closely with services has definitely
assisted in positive outcomes for the young people. | have had direct feedback from the boys [ have
worked with that school has helped them to avoid being drawn into further criminal activity and helped
them have belief in themselves.




Brian Weldon

Exploitation Worker
Mobile: 07423 124565

Registered Charity no: 1075862 Registered Company no: 3758772
1 Butfs Street,

Walsall,

WS4 2B

From: Beverley Bailey <bbailey@elmwood.walsall.sch.uk>
Sent: 03 February 2022 12:00

To: Brian Weldon <brian.weldon@streei-teams.org>
Subject: Supporting evidence

Hi Brian

Within your statement you may be able to write about meeting the YP in school as this also allows positive
relationships to be formed improving engagement, You also know that [ offer challenge to others; however you feel
it has positively impacted the young person is what | am looking for. Also how you have impacted the YP as the aim
of having you into school is to improve outcome.

Kindest Regards
Beverley Bailey

Family Outreach Manager/Designated Safeguarding Lead
Elmwood School

King George Crescent

Rushali

WS4 1EG

01922 721081

Mobile: 07799742758

INVESTG Rs IN P Eé’;:j PLE g:ﬁ?;:k[t!accred'ited by Investers in People.

We invest in people Gold Because we

Disclaimer: IF THIS EMAIL IS MARKED PRIVATE OR CONFIDENTIAL - PLEASE RESPECT THAT AND DO NOT FORWARD IT
TO ANYONE ELSE WITHOUT THE EXPRESS PERMISSION OF THE AUTHOR. The information in this message should be
regarded as confidential and is intended for the addressee only unless explicitly stated. If you have received this
message in error it must be deleted and the sender notified. The views expressed in this message are personal and
not necessarily those of Elmwood School unless explicitly stated. E-mails sent or received from Elmwood School may
be intercepted and read by the School. Interception will only occur to ensure compliance with our policies or
procedures or regulatory obligations, to prevent or deter crime, or for the purposes of essential maintenance or
support of the e-mail system. You should also be aware that any email may be subject of a request under Data
Protection, Freedom of Information or Environmental information legislation and therefore could be disclosed to

third parties.



